BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 14 April 2014

	


	Present

Also in attendance


	Cllr Mrs Blackmore in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Gilbert, Mrs Shapland, Lucas, Lord, Spear, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Chugg and Mrs Parsons.

Miss Tracey Weaver, Parish Clerk.



	328/2013/14


	Apologies


	Received from Councillor Anderson, Bonds and Smith. 



	329/2013/14
	Questions from the Public
	A Braunton parishioner expressed his concern regarding speeding traffic on the Saunton Road.  He was especially concerned for the safety of pedestrians crossing the road and requested if the Council would consider installing traffic calming measures on the road to slow the traffic down.  

It was noted that this would fall under the remit of Devon County Council but if the parishioner wished to put his concerns in writing the Council will forward this the relevant officer at Devon County Council.



	330/2013/14
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman reminded Members that there would be a light buffet and presentation to mark the retirement of the the Council’s Maintenance Person on Friday 25 April at 12 noon in the Committee Room.  

The Chairman announced the Annual General Meeting would be held on Wednesday 30 April 2014 at 7:30pm in the Parish Hall.

The Chairman informed Members that a group of youths had had a BBQ in the Chaloners Road play park on Tuesday 8 April, which resulted in damage being caused to the safety surface in the play park.  The Police were called whilst the BBQ was in operation but they had no powers to move the youth on, as it is not illegal to have a BBQ.  



	
	
	The Chairman read to Members a letter received from a local parishioner expressing his gratitude that the Council were now charging in Chaloners Road car park, as this made it easier for him and his wife to visit the library.



	331/2013/14
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Lucas declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 349/2013/14, as he is the Chairman of the Braunton Museum and Information Centre.

Cllr Gilbert declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 340/2013/14, as he has a boat moored at Velator Quay.

Cllr Mrs Blackmore declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 349/2013/14, as she is the Parish Council representative on the Braunton Museum and Information Centre.



	332/2013/14
	Minutes


	a) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 10 March 2014 be approved and signed as a correct record.

b) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 24 March 2014 be approved and signed as a correct record.

c) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee meeting held on 31 March 2014 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(N/C)



	333/2013/14


	Police Representation


	The Chairman informed Members that PC Malcolm Kirk had given his apologies and she read out his report, attached as appendix A.



	334/2013/14
	Finance
	a. The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £28,988.79.

b. The Statement of Accounts for March 2014 were received and noted. 

 (N/C)



	335/2013/14
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED:  That the Action Sheet be received and noted.

(N/C)



	336/2013/14
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Chairman of Planning, Councillor Mrs Shapland, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.

(N/C)



	337/2013/14


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that the County Council had begun its grass cutting schedule for Braunton and the current contract was fixed for 2 years.

The County Council are about to start a consultation regarding its library service and Children’s Centres.  The County do not want to see the closure of the Braunton Library but it needs to look at delivering the service in another way.  There will be a drop in session held in the Library on Monday 16 June.  Members were concerned that Braunton was getting hit hard by the County Council’s cuts and requested why other areas smaller then Braunton such as South Molton were not having to face the same cuts?

The Youth Service Review is still out for public consultation so far three local groups in Braunton have put proposals forward to provide a voluntary youth service, which are being considered by the County Council.

The lighting columns on the Tarka Trail have been under consideration for sometime to be removed and replaced with alternative low lighting.  There is not any funding available to support this project they are currently applying to Tesco Supermarket for financial support. 



	338/2013/14
	Report from North Devon Councillors
	Cllr Spear reported that the 24 Commando Engineers Regiment would now be remaining based at Chivenor.  This is great news especially as the Parish Council has an excellent relationship with the military personnel.

RESOLVED:  That the Parish Council writes to the 24 Commando Engineers Regiment expressing its delight that they will be remaining at the Chivenor base.

Cllr Mrs Chesters informed Members that she had recently attending planning site meetings for proposed large housing developments in Georgeham and Croyde.  She also expressed her concern that the traffic in Braunton was already horrendous.



	339/2013/14
	Braunton Flood Update
	a. Flood Warden Report

Members noted report from Patrick Farrelly regarding the recent Braunton Early Warning System exercise, attached as Appendix B.

b. Community Emergency Plan – Village Fair

The Chairman reported that the launch of the Community Emergency Plan held on Saturday 29 March 2014 from 1pm to 4pm in the Parish Hall had a disappointing turn out from local people. 

RESOLVED:  That the Council would promote the Community Emergency Plan at this years village Fair being held on Monday 26 May 2014 on the Recreation Ground.

(N/C)

Cllr Gilbert declared a non-Pecuniary interest.



	340/2013/14
	Velator Quay Improvements and Naturalisation
	Cllr Lord reported that the trees on the Marsh Inspectors land had now been removed.

The deadline for the Fisheries Local Action Group (FLAG) is the end of May all consents and the tender process need be completed to secure the £70,000 funding. Planning consent has been submitted for the pontoon, demolition of pump house and disposal of spoil from the quay but the decision process takes a minimum of 8 weeks, therefore the decision date is 2 June.

The Devon County Council Engineering Design team have now appointed a new officer Mr David Wines to take this project forward.



	341/2013/14
	Revised Code of Conduct for Members


	Members considered a revised Code of Conduct, which reintroduced the concept of ‘prejudicial interest’.

RESOLVED:  That the Monitoring Officer be requested to provide a further explanation to Members regarding the changes.

(N/C)

	342/2013/14
	Car Parks
	a. Members considered a request from a member of the public requesting free designated parking in Chaloners Road car park for motorcycles.  It was noted that this would require the Council to amend the existing Off-Street Parking Order and it was suggested to consider providing bicycle stands instead.

RESOLVED:  That the Clerk to investigate the cost to amend the Off-Street Parking Order and bring it back to a future meeting for further consideration. 

It was further RESOLVED: That due to several complaints being received regarding the width of the spaces in Chaloners Road car park the contractor be requested to reline the car park as before, subject to it meeting the regulations as set out in the Off-Street Parking Order.

(N/C)

b. Following the introduction of charging in the Chaloners Road car park Members considered issuing staff with parking permits for Caen Street overflow car park.  Staff had requested permits to park in Caen Street overflow car park, as there was no longer the facility for free parking in the Chaloners Road car park and finding alternative parking would cause further displacement in the village.  Following discussion it was

RESOLVED:  That the Council would not issue staff with parking permits for Caen Street overflow car park.  It was further RESOLVED: That the Council would permit staff to park behind the gardeners shed adjacent to the Bowling Green entrance, subject to the legal implications being investigation by the Parish Council. 

(N/C)



	343/2013/14
	Devon County Council’s Library Service Review and Children’s Centres Review


	The Council considered emails received from Devon County Council notifying them that a consultation would be take place regarding the review of its Library Service and Children’s Centres.

RESOLVED:  That the Council holds a stakeholders public meeting in the Parish Hall during May and invites representatives from Devon County Council to attend.

(N/C)



	344/2013/14
	Shoreline Management Plan
	RESOLVED:  That the Council invites Andy Bell Service Manager and UNESCO Biosphere Co-ordinator to attend a future meeting to discuss the Shoreline Management Plan for Braunton.

(N/C)



	345/2013/14
	Garden Wall at 41 Cavie Road
	Members considered a request to pay 50% towards the repair of a garden wall at Cavie Road, which adjoins Mowstead play park. The Parish Clerk reported that the Council’s Solicitor had advised that the wall belongs to the property in Cavie Road, therefore the Council had no obligation to contribute and would be ill advised to help as it could set a future precedent. Members noted that the park is in the ownership of North Devon Council and is only managed by the Parish Council.

RESOLVED:  That

a. the Council does not make a contribution towards the repair of the wall as it is in private ownership.

b. North Devon Council be made aware that they own Mowstead play park and requested to clarify what their obligations are regarding the play area.

(N/C)



	346/2013/14
	Internal Control Audit 2014/15
	RESOLVED:  That the Council appoints its two Internal Control Auditors at the Annual meeting in May following the election of the Finance and Administration Committee.

(N/C)



	347/2013/14
	Calendar of Meetings 2014/15
	RESOLVED:  That the draft calendar of meetings for 2014/15 be approved, subject to the Additional Council meeting on 29 September 2014 be changed to 22 September 2014. 

(N/C)



	348/2013/14
	WW1 Centenary
	The Parish Clerk reported that to mark the WW1 Centenary the gardener has planted the raised bed in the Memorial Gardens with poppies. A plaque will be placed on the raised bed dedicating it to the WW1 Centenary and it will be blessed as part the Council’s annual rose bed dedication ceremony in July.

The Clerk further reported that Devon Heritage Services had invited the Council to take part in the Devon Remembers project between 2015-2018. They are looking for up to 500 community groups to take part in a commemorative programme of events and projects celebrating WW1.

RESOLVED:

a. That the Council approves the dedication of the raised bed in the Memorial Gardens to mark the WW1 Centenary.

b. The Clerk to meet with local groups to discuss ideas to take part in the Devon Heritage Services Devon Remembers project.

(N/C)



	349/2013/14
	Braunton and District Museum and Information
	The Council considered a letter received from the Braunton and District Museum and Information Centre regarding its proposal to take on the running the Youth Centre in Braunton.

RESOLVED:  That the letter be forwarded on to Devon County Council.

(N/C)



	350/2013/14
	Museum of British Surfing – Request to use Caen Street car park for car wash event
	RESOLVED:  That the Museum of British Surfing not be granted permission to use 12 spaces in Caen Street car park to hold a car wash event, as it is Bank Holiday Monday and the village might be busy with visitors and the Council do not want to take away trade from local businesses by not provided sufficient parking spaces.  It also felt that this would set a precedent for organisations to use the car park in the future.  

 (N/C)

	351/2013/14
	Village Green
	RESOLVED:  That Mrs Dickens be granted permission to use the Village Green on Friday 18 April between 1pm and 3.45pm in aid of Make a Wish Foundation UK.

(N/C)

	352/2013/14
	Items to Note
	Items (a) – (j) were noted.


The meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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